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I am writing to advocate for Lauren's Law.  I would specifically like to note that it is essential that it 

expand the use of cameras in group and respite homes.  While in the care of a Cuyahoga County respite 

home, my cousin, Ryan, who has severe intellectual and developmental disabilities, lived in filth as 

witnessed by several family members, including my cousin and brother, who literally had to wipe gravel 

out of his feet soles.  It is absolutely unacceptable that any person should have to live in conditions like 

that. 


